
Military procedure waiting on reply.  
soldiersclaim @hotmail.com  
Mon 2/10, 1:40 p.m.  
Dear Peter, 
                   Thank you for the reply, but you seem to have missed out other important points 
from the original requests. This was concerning the legal team from the Defence Department 
researching and supporting Maori Military Veterans for the Treaty of Waitangi. The Treaty of 
Waitangi was not created for Maori Military Veterans. In September 1916 when the draft was 
put into place, this was for non Maori only. The link that you sent us is incorrect. You must get 
hold of the Culture and Heritage Military Historian, she will help you to explain how the draft was 
created for W.W.1  Expeditionary Forces. I have attached an audio and the overview for you, so 
you will hear first hand that Treason has been raised in Parliament, this has now been covered 
up with the assistance from the Ministry of Justice. The Ministry of Justice has written their own 
personal events that took place against my grandfather so to advance the Treaty claims, the 
same as your legal team have. The same legal team have been directed to support Maori 
Military ONLY with the assistance of Professor Ashley Gould from OTS, this is racist within itself 
as we all fought as one. First call of the defence for this country is the military, for the Ministers 
of our country have choosen to cover this up. This is where the military must intervene, for you 
defend the security and the well- being of the people in our country. 
The Minister should be well aware of the procedures that have been raised within our 
correspondence. 
LEST WE FORGET 
Your sincerely 
Tanya Peterson 
Researcher Wayne Duggan 
soldiersclaim 
Peter Carter <Peter.Carter@parliament.govt.nz>  
Mon 2/10, 9:33 a.m.You 
Dear Mr Duggan, 
  
I note receipt of your correspondence and I respond on the Minister’s behalf. With regards the 
information that you seek in your emails of 28 April and 12 September on Maori who were conscripted, 
there are a number of good public resources which reference Maori and the First World War. I refer you 
to the Te Ara website (see https://teara.govt.nz/en/nga-pakanga-ki-tawahi-maori-and-overseas-
wars/page-3), which has some interesting information and also references some figures.  
  
Kind regards, 
  
Peter Carter | Defence Private Secretary to Hon Mark Mitchell 
Parliament Buildings |Private Bag 18041|Wellington 6160  
 


